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for residential purposes. It includes as-
sistance to independent group resi-
dences, board and care facilities, group 
homes and transitional housing but 
does not include primarily nonresiden-
tial facilities such as intermediate care 
facilities, nursing homes and hospitals. 
It also includes any change requested 
by a recipient in the amount of assist-
ance previously provided, except 
changes resulting from annual adjust-
ments in Section 8 rents under Section 
8(c)(2)(A) of the United States Housing 
Act of 1937 (42 U.S.C. 1437f); 

(2) Assistance to residential rental 
property receiving a tax credit under 
Federal, State or local law. 

(3) For purposes of this definition, as-
sistance includes assistance resulting 
from annual adjustments in Section 8 
rents under Section 8(c)(2)(A) of the 
United States Housing Act of 1937, un-
less the initial assistance was made 
available before April 15, 1991, and no 
other assistance subject to this subpart 
A was made available on or after that 
date. 

Housing project means: (1) Property 
containing five or more dwelling units 
that is to be used for primarily residen-
tial purposes, including (but not lim-
ited to) living arrangements such as 
independent group residences, board 
and care facilities, group homes, and 
transitional housing, but excluding fa-
cilities that provide primarily non-res-
idential services, such as intermediate 
care facilities, nursing homes, and hos-
pitals. 

(2) Residential rental property re-
ceiving a tax credit under Federal, 
State, or local law. 

Interested party means any person in-
volved in the application for assist-
ance, or in the planning, development 
or implementation of the project or ac-
tivity for which assistance is sought 
and any other person who has a pecu-
niary interest exceeding the lower of 
$50,000 or 10 percent in the project or 
activity for which assistance is sought. 

Selection criteria includes, in addition 
to any objective measures of housing 
and other need, project merit, or effi-
cient use of resources, the weight or 
relative importance of each published 
selection criterion as well as any other 
factors that may affect the selection of 
recipients. 

§ 4.5 Notice and documentation of as-
sistance subject to section 102(a). 

(a) Notice. Before the Department so-
licits an application for assistance sub-
ject to Section 102(a), it will publish a 
Notice in the FEDERAL REGISTER de-
scribing application procedures. Not 
less than 30 calendar days before the 
deadline by which applications must be 
submitted, the Department will publish 
selection criteria in the FEDERAL REG-
ISTER. 

(b) Documentation of decisions. HUD 
will make available for public inspec-
tion, for at least five (5) years, and be-
ginning not less than 30 calendars days 
after it provides the assistance, all doc-
umentation and other information re-
garding the basis for the funding deci-
sion with respect to each application 
submitted to HUD for assistance. HUD 
will also make available any written 
indication of support that it received 
from any applicant. Recipients of HUD 
assistance must ensure, in accordance 
with HUD guidance, the public avail-
ability of similar information sub-
mitted by subrecipients of HUD assist-
ance. 

§ 4.7 Notice of funding decisions. 

HUD will publish a Notice in the 
FEDERAL REGISTER at least quarterly 
to notify the public of all decisions 
made by the Department to provide: 

(a) Assistance subject to Section 
102(a); and 

(b) Assistance that is provided 
through grants or cooperative agree-
ments on a discretionary (non-formula, 
non-demand) basis, but that is not pro-
vided on the basis of a competition. 

§ 4.9 Disclosure requirements for as-
sistance subject to section 102(b). 

(a) Receipt and reasonable expectation 
of receipt. (1) In determining the thresh-
old of applicability of Section 102(b), an 
applicant will be deemed to have re-
ceived or to have a reasonable expecta-
tion of receiving: 

(i) The total amount of assistance re-
ceived during the Federal fiscal year 
during which the application was sub-
mitted; 

(ii) The total amount of assistance 
requested for the fiscal year in which 
any pending application, including the 
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current application, was submitted; 
and 

(iii) For the fiscal year described in 
paragraph (a)(1)(ii) of this section, the 
total amount of assistance from the 
Department or any other entity that is 
likely to be made available on a for-
mula basis or in the form of program 
income as defined in 24 CFR part 85. 

(2) In the case of assistance that will 
be provided pursuant to contract over a 
period of time (such as project-based 
assistance under Section 8 of the 
United States Housing Act of 1937), all 
amounts that are to be provided over 
the term of the contract, irrespective 
of when they are to be received. 

(b) Content of disclosure. Applicants 
that receive or can reasonably be ex-
pected to receive, as defined in para-
graph (a) of this section, an aggregate 
amount of assistance that is in excess 
of $200,000 must disclose the following 
information: 

(1) Other governmental assistance 
that is or is expected to be made avail-
able, based upon a reasonable assess-
ment of the circumstances, with re-
spect to the project or activities for 
which the assistance is sought; 

(2) The name and pecuniary interest 
of any interested party; and 

(3) A report of the expected sources 
and uses of funds for the project or ac-
tivity which is the subject of the appli-
cation, including governmental and 
non-governmental sources of funds and 
private capital resulting from tax ben-
efits. 

(c) In the case of mortgage insurance 
under 24 CFR subtitle B, chapter II, the 
mortgagor is responsible for making 
the disclosures required under Section 
102(b) and this section, and the mort-
gagee is responsible for furnishing the 
mortgagor’s disclosures to the Depart-
ment. 

(Approved by the Office of Management and 
Budget under control number 2510–0011) 

§ 4.11 Updating of disclosure. 

(a) During the period in which an ap-
plication for assistance covered under 
Section 102(b) is pending, or in which 
such assistance is being provided, the 
applicant must report to the Depart-
ment, or to the State or unit of general 
local government, as appropriate: 

(1) Any information referred to in 
Section 102(b) that the applicant 
should have disclosed with respect to 
the application, but did not disclose; 

(2) Any information referred to in 
Section 102(b) that initially arose after 
the time for making disclosures under 
that subsection, including the name 
and pecuniary interest of any person 
who did not have a pecuniary interest 
in the project or activity that exceeded 
the threshold in Section 102(b) at the 
time of the application, but that subse-
quently exceeded the threshold. 

(b) With regard to changes in infor-
mation that was disclosed under Sec-
tions 102(b) or 102(c): 

(1) For programs administered by the 
Assistant Secretary for Community 
Planning and Development: 

(i) Any change in other government 
assistance covered by Section 102(b) 
that exceeds the amount of all assist-
ance that was previously disclosed by 
the lesser of $250,000 or 10 percent of 
the assistance; 

(ii) Any change in the expected 
sources or uses of funds that exceed the 
amount of all previously disclosed 
sources or uses by the lesser of $250,000 
or 10 percent of previously disclosed 
sources; 

(2) For all other programs: 
(i) Any change in other government 

assistance under Section 102(b)(1) that 
exceeds the amount of assistance that 
was previously disclosed; 

(ii) Any change in the pecuniary in-
terest of any person under Section 
102(b)(2) that exceeds the amount of all 
previously disclosed interests by the 
lesser of $50,000 or 10 percent of such in-
terest; 

(iii) For all projects receiving a tax 
credit under Federal, Sate or local law, 
any change in the expected sources or 
uses of funds that were previously dis-
closed; 

(iv) For all other projects: 
(A) Any change in the expected 

source of funds from a single source 
that exceeds the lesser of the amount 
previously disclosed for that source of 
funds by $250,000 or 10 percent of the 
funds previously disclosed for that 
source; 
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